MARCH 2024: “Philanthropy in Action Supporting the Future of our Community through Watertown Foundation Scholarships”

Since its inception nearly one hundred years ago, the Watertown Foundation has provided support to resident high school seniors who wanted to pursue a college education.  At first, this took the form of college loans.  In September 1926, the Foundation made loans totaling $2,300 to seven "worthy young men and women desiring to secure an education."  The loans were to be repaid with 4% annual interest.  The students were attending Brown, Middlebury, Clark, and Boston University.  In the late 1980's the Foundation transitioned from loans to scholarships.  Hundreds of local students have received more than $900,000 in awards since then.

This year the Watertown Foundation, along with its partners, the Watertown/Oakville Chamber of Commerce and Northwest Community Bank, will be making 28 grants totaling $90,000.  Most of the scholarships are for one year, but several are renewable, dependent on satisfactory academic performance, for all four years.  Applicants must be graduating high school seniors who have resided in Watertown/Oakville for at least the last three years.  The awards range in size from $1,500 to $5,000.

Applications for Watertown Foundation scholarships are due by March 20.  The application form and instructions can be downloaded from the Foundation's website (watertownfoundation.com).  

As we make plans to celebrate the 100th anniversary of our founding in 2025, we welcome you to join us in continuing the vision of David Woodward and our founders as we "Connect our Community Through Giving".


